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HE’S JUST NOT THAT INTO YOU 

INT. GIGI'S APARTMENT - NIGHT 

Bill and Gigi say goodnight after their date. 

GIGI 
It was nice meeting you. 

BILL  
Thank you so much for a lovely evening. 

GIGI 
You too. 

(Goodnight hug) 

Goodnight. 

Bill leaves.  Gigi unwinds in her apartment. 

KNOCK at door. 

GIGI 
(while opening door) 

Forget something? 

ALEX 
Yeah, I did. 

GIGI 
Really?  What did you forget? 

ALEX 
This. 

Holds up PEN. 

GIGI 
So you came all the way here, at eleven 
o’clock at night, to bring me back a 
promotional pen? 

ALEX 
Yeah.  Yeah, I thought I should just 
come up with some really great excuse 
to get over here. That’s how it's done, 
isn’t it? 

 
GIGI 

Sometimes. 

ALEX 
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Look, I can't stop thinking about you. 
It’s a problem.  I drive by your place. 
I call and hang up. I'm turning into - 

GIGI  
Me. 

ALEX 
Yeah. Yeah. 

GIGI  
A wise person once told me that if a 
guy wants to be with a girl, he will 
make it happen no matter what. 

ALEX 
That’s true. 

GIGI 
But when I was hurling my body onto 
yours, you did not seem to want to make 
it happen. 

ALEX 
OK, here...here’s the thing about 
that.   You were right. I’ve gotten so 
used to keeping myself at a safe dis-
tance from all these women, having the 
power, that I didn’t know what it felt 
like when I actually fell for one of 
them.  I didn’t know. 

GIGI 
Look, I just went out with your friend 
Bill.  And he might be just exactly 
what I need.  No drama. He calls.  He 
does what he says. 

ALEX 
I can do that same stuff too. 

 
 
 
 
 
GIGI 

But you didn’t.  And that same wise 
person told me that I am a rule.  That 
I have to stop thinking that every guy 
will change - stop thinking that I will 
be--- 

But before she can finish her sentence, Alex KISSES HER, A LONG -- 
SLOW - PASSIONATE KISS 
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GIGI (CONT’D) 

---that I will be the exception 

Alex looks at her. 

ALEX 
You are my exception. 

They continue to KISS. 
 

 

 

 


